School Board Meeting/Workshop: May 13, 2013
Subject: BHS 2012-13 Winter Activities Report

Presenter: Tom Bauman

SUGGESTED SCHOOL BOARD ACTION:

None

DESCRIPTION

Buffalo High School has completed its winter activities season for 2012-2013. This report includes
a narrative summary for each winter activity. Coaches and advisors have submitted these season
summaries for your review. The report also includes a detailed statistical summary of participation
including coaching/advisor ratios.

CONFERENCE UPDATE:

The Mississippi 8 Conference will grow to 10 schools for 2013-2014. The current 6 schools will be
joined by Princeton, St. Francis, North Branch and Chisago Lakes. This conference structure has
allowed flexibility and creativity in scheduling that will serve us well hopefully for years to come.

WINTER ACTIVITIES SUMMARIES:

BOYS HOCKEY: Coach Aaron Johnson will be at the helm for 2013-2014.

The 2012-2013 Bison boys hockey team worked hard and was extremely dedicated throughout the
entire season. The Bison finished the season as Mississippi 8 conference champions with a
conference record of 6-2 and an overall record for the season of 12-12-2. The Bison began their
journey this season by hosting the annual Bison scrimmage fest at the Buffalo Civic Center. From
the first drop of the puck during the scrimmage fest to the last game of the season, the student
athletes on the Bison boys’ hockey team improved greatly and learned life lessons both on and off
the ice. Lessons learned through the game of hockey like dedication, respect, and a commitment to
team, were no doubt learned by the 2012-2013 version of the Bison boys hockey team.

Some on ice highlights of our season were wins against Rogers, Bemidji, St. Michael-Albertville,
and St. Francis. Over the holiday break, the team competed in the Duluth Heritage Classic. Some
team activities that were held throughout the season that allowed for players on the team to form
bonds with one another that will last a lifetime include a team bowling event, ice fishing, and many
team meals.

The Bison junior varsity had a successful season, posting an all time high number of wins with 17.



The Bison said goodbye to five seniors this season - Cale Ehresmann, Aaron Rouse, Jack Patnode,
Joe Hayes, and VVaughn Jundt. Thanks to these boys and best of luck with your future plans!

Thanks to the players, parents, and fans for making this season successful!

GIRLS HOCKEY: Coach Ray Dahlof - (7th year)
Assistants: Ed Roethke, Josh Rogers, Johanna Ellison and VVolunteer Mark Nordvall.

This year's team consisted of 17 players from Buffalo, 9 from Delano, 2 from Maple Lake and for
the first time, 1 from Rockford. The Bison had their best season in their eight year history with an
overall record of 20-7, their first 20 win season. They were Mississippi 8 conference co-champions
with a 6-1 record. For the third straight year, they lost in the section 6AA semi-finals, losing each
time to eventual state champion Minnetonka. Along the way they defeated #1AA Benilde-St.
Margaret's, #1A Warroad, #3AA Eden Prairie, #8AA Anoka, and #9AA Wayzata and ended the
season ranked 8th in the state, their first time in the top ten. The Bison players also earned many
individual honors; Mississippi 8 all conference - Lindsey Hartfiel, Madi Jewell, Lindsay Roethke,
Katie Rooney and Emily Varner. All Metro - Katie Rooney. All State - Lindsey Hartfiel. Ms.Goalie
of the Year Top Five Finalist - Lindsey Hartfiel. Three seniors played in the Senior Classic All Star
Series; Lindsey Hartfiel, Katie Rooney and Emily Varner.

The Bison said goodbye to six seniors who played 5 years in the Bison program: Sam Noetzelman,
Mackenzie Rixe, Katie Rooney, Emily Varner, Katie Vatnsdal and Lindsey Hartfiel. Katie Rooney
signed a full ride scholarship to RPI (Renssalear Polytechnic Institute in New York), Lindsey
Hartfiel will attend St. Scholastica, Emily Varner will attend River Falls and junior Lindsay Roethke
verbally committed to a full ride scholarship to Connecticut. This team really put Bison Girls'
Hockey on the map!

Next year the Bison move from the toughest section in the state, Section 6AA to Section 8AA. This
IS a great move for the Bison program.

The junior varsity had a successful year with an overall record of 16-6-1.

The coaches want to thank the players, parents and fans for a fantastic year!!

BOYS BASKETBALL: Coach Nick Guida— (10th year as head coach, 16 in program)
Varsity Assistant: Ross Mjelde (10" year)

B Squad: Josh Ortmann (2" year)
9" Grade: Mike Curry (2" year)

Goals vs Destinations was a staple of focus during the 2012-13 campaign for Bison Boys
Basketball. As a Coach, I had two simple goals that we focused on daily. Our first goal was to get
better every day and our second goal was to care about each other on and off the floor. If we
continuously worked on these two things, we’d arrive as a team at a number of destinations
naturally. With that said, I believe we did that. We won the Mississippi 8 Conference
championship with a 9-1 record. We played in the section semi-finals and lost to a very good
Brainerd team. This team finished amongst the state leaders with a 20-8 win/loss record playing a
difficult non-conference schedule. In point differential, we were in the top 17 teams in the state and
in overall scoring defense we were 3" in the state. These are great team accomplishments and they
represent the players’ hard work to attain our two daily goals on the floor. What we can’t leave out



is the recognition this group of kids got off the floor. They were Academic Mississippi 8
Conference, Section BAAAA and State AAAA Champions. This is quite an honor! This group of
kids worked tirelessly in the classroom to achieve this award. It’s well deserved and our school and
community should be very proud of them!

Each season comes to an end at some point. The most special part of this season is that it seems it
hasn’t ended. Our students/athletes continue to be inseparable off the floor. The bond they created
throughout the journey of a season still remains. That to me is what’s special about being on a team.
The work they put in together, the caring, and the team attitude they put forth still remains!

The 2012-13 Basketball team says goodbye to six seniors who have left a significant impact on our
program as well as BHS! They are: Jackson Schepp, Jason Senger, Austin Youngs, Austin Brandes,
Ethan Freer, and Peter Cassady. We are very proud of these boys and look forward to watching
them grow with their post secondary plans. In regards to their remaining teammates, there are 14
letter winners returning who plan on keeping the bar held high for Bison Basketball!

GIRLS BASKETBALL: Coach Scot Sorenson—(Head Coach 9" year, 13 in program)
Assistants: Amanda Adams, Jeff Kylonen and Jen Craft

The 2012 - 2013 Bison girls basketball team worked very hard to overcome their youth and
inexperience to defend the M-8 crown. The task proved to be too large, though the effort provided
tremendous growth throughout the year. The Bison began the year with some excellent battles
posting a 4-4 record during the pre-holiday schedule. This year, Buffalo played in the Monticello
holiday tournament. They had a three game schedule and began play against a top ten 2A school,
Staples-Motley. The Bison came up just short in a well fought three point defeat. They went one
and one for the rest of the tournament and moved into the difficult January schedule. It was a tough
month, but the Bison made it to February, where their play improved greatly. The young players had
grown and helped to find victory in five of the final eight regular season games. Buffalo received a
number five seed going into section play and had to go on the road to play the fourth seed, St. Cloud
Tech. The game was close until the final six minutes when excellent free throw shooting put an end
to the season for the Bison. They finished the year 10-17 overall, 3-7 in the Mississippi 8. The
Bison were lead by their only two seniors, captains Emily Spier and Jerika Decker as they each
started all 27 games and displayed the attitude and work ethic you would expect from your seniors.
Jerika finished a strong career as an Honorable Mention all conference player and Emily was chosen
all conference, and lead the team in scoring and rebounding. She completed her four year varsity
career becoming our fourth player to score over one thousand points, compiling 1115, and also
becoming the school’s second all time rebounder with 575. The seniors were also both named to the
Academic All State Team. Buffalo has some young players ready to make improvements for next
year as they had two sophomores Anika Fredrick (all M-8 honorable mention) and Carolyn Feddema
at # 2 and #3 on the scoring chart behind Spier, and also a couple of freshman who lead the guard
play of the JV team.

WRESTLING: Coach Jason Maurer - (1% Year)

The 2012-2013 season saw a brand new coaching staff in the wrestling room. Jason Maurer, former
Buffalo graduate (‘98) took over as head coach. Maurer brought in two assistant coaches who
brought a great deal of enthusiasm and technique to the program. Andrew Neumann and Chris Lian
both teach in the Watertown School District, but showed to be great assets to the staff. Longtime
head coach Gerry Bakke came back in a different role, Senior Advisor, and contributed as a coach as



well as helping at all levels of the program. The first dual of the season saw the Bison field a full
line up for the first time in many years, although they lost to Princeton. On this night, wrestlers also
honored staff who had made a difference to them over the years by inviting them to attend a Staff
Appreciation Night. The varsity program finished with a 2-16 record. Wins came over Robbinsdale
Armstrong and Robbisndale Cooper. The most memorable match of the season came on Alumni
Night held at BCMS. The Bison honored coach Bakke by dedicating the Middle School Wrestling
Room to him, which he coached in for so many years. The wrestling room was renovated and
painted, and a great crowd showed up to show their thanks to Coach Bakke. The team also wrestled
great that night, earning their second team win of the season. Individually, the Bison placed seven
wrestlers at individual sections: Josh Skarin-6", Wyatt Jacobson-Hanson-5", lan Scherber-5",
Hunter Durand-6", Jonathan Wirkkala-4™, Robert Sahli-3", and Adam Treptau-1%. Adam Treptau
earned his second trip to the Xcel Energy Center. In a bracket filled with upperclassman, Adam had
two competitive matches at state, losing both his first round match and his wrestle back match.
Treptau was named All-Conference. Also, three wrestlers were named Academic All-Conference;
lan Scherber, Wesley Sanderson, and Manager Hunter Zwack. Coach Maurer is very excited to be
back as coach next year and will continue to work to better the wrestling program.

GIRLS GYMNASTICS: Coach Martha Driscoll-Nelson (29th year)

The challenging 2012-2013 season saw lots of new gymnasts and new rule changes. The Bison
gymnastics squad rose to the occasion by working very hard on adding bonus skills to their routines
to increase scores. First year (back in the district) assistant coach Gerice Olson was a great, hard-
working addition to the coaching team. The team did very well considering there was only one
senior on varsity and half of the girls were 9" grade or younger. There were also several “season-
slowing” injuries which inhibited the progress of the experienced athletes. Even with these draw-
backs, the team sported an overall record of 3-4 on varsity and 4-3 on JV.

An early high point of the season occurred in December on Staff Appreciation Night at the home
meet against Coon Rapids. The stands were full of staff members, alumni, friends, and families of
the Bison gymnasts and the team members performed with spirit and precision to score a big win.
Some other highlights for the team included the last dual meet of the season at Paynesville. After a
disappointing showing at STMA, the previous meet, the Bison came out ready to rock the floor (and
bars, beam, and vault). They did their best routines of the season and were rewarded with high
scores! What excitement!

The gymnasts won a silver academic award from the MN Gymnastics Coaches Association with a
3.73 GPA. Several gymnasts won honors in the Mississippi 8 Conference. All Conference - Junior
Amber Doebler on Bars and 7" grader Alex Zeiss on Floor. Honorable Mention - Junior Michaela
Perz on Balance Beam, Freshman Mallorie Habisch on Vault, and Freshman Natalie Heuton on
Beam. Also, assistant coach Tracy Laumann was voted Assistant Coach of the Year for Section 8AA
by her fellow gymnastics coaches in the section, a well-deserved recognition for an extremely caring
and hard-working individual.

We look forward to 2013-2014 as the gymnasts and coaches alike will have benefitted from this past
season with the rule changes and the younger team members will have had a year of valuable
experience.



ONE-ACT PLAY: Director Tracy Hagstrom Durant - (21% year)

The Magically Marvelous, Wonderfully Wacky, Seriously Silly, Center Ring Circus
By: Steve Smith

20 students participated in the One-Act Play program during the 2012-2013 season. This year,
director Tracy Hagstrom Durant, selected another interesting production. The play was written by
Steve Smith, a former Chicago TV co-host, performer, writer and director in children’s theater and a
clown, who worked for the mighty Ringling Bros. and Barnum & Bailey Circus in various
capacities, including director of Ringling’s Clown College. Steve’s play is not published and is
available to the general public. Hagstrom Durant learned about the production from Trish Manual, a
professional clown, mother of BHS theater student, Julia Bothun and friend of the playwright.
Hagstrom Durant had been looking for a production that would challenge the theater kids’ physical
acting skills and stretch their comedic abilities, but also drive home the message that it is not only
OK but also GREAT to be unique. The show also taught us to work hard and diligently to achieve
your goals.

Once again our theatre students worked diligently and produced another winning show. Education
beyond the blackboard took place.

About The Play -

The Center Ring Circus has seen better days. Its original owner was a dreamer who loved the magic
of the circus. But, alas, he has died, and the circus has been taken over by his brother Clarence
Falsebottom I1l. Falsebottom is a mean-spirited character only interested in the bottom line. That’s
not good for the Center Ring Circus, which isn’t the moneymaker Falsebottom would like.

Falsebottom is firing different acts and sending the circus animals to the zoo. When the ringmaster,
Zack, hears Falsebottom’s plan, he begs the boss to let him take over the circus. Zack has one last
performance to raise the $300.00 that Falsebottom demands.

Zack gets together the remaining circus performers who agree to put on the best show possible
despite the odds; there are a lot fewer acts and the animal trainer has been left animal-less. Zack and
his crew believe that with teamwork and a little circus magic, they can pull it off. You’ll be rooting
for Zack and the rest of the Circus performers. They are so sincere, so hardworking, so silly, you
want them to be able to save their beloved circus...their family.

2012-2013 Season Performance Record

Mississippi 8 Conference Starred Performance

Julia Bothun, Leif Nelson and Mickey Capps - Mississippi 8 All-Conference Cast

Katie Clem - All Conference Tech Crew

Erica Hoops, Alec Waters, Emma Hage, Michael Raitor and Katie Miller — Mississippi 8 All-
Conference Cast Honorable Mention

Sub-Section 5AA — 1st place

Section 5AA Finals — Disqualified

BOYS SWIMMING: Coach Pam Brophy (4th year head coach, 7th year in program)

The 2012-2013 Boys' Swim & Dive season was successful both in terms of participants and personal
performances. We had a record 43 athletes this season, which was important because we will
graduate nine seniors. Our dual meet record was 5-4, which is only the second time in program



history we have finished above 500. This placed us 3rd in the M-8 conference. We had first time
victories over Orono and Cambridge-Isanti, and nearly had an upset victory over Conference rival,
Monticello. Over the course of the season, 7 of 13 school records were broken, and 36% of our Top
15 Lists were updated with improved times.

Our JV athletes had an outstanding season with 96% of them dropping time at JVV Championships
where they finished just behind STMA to take second place in the Conference. During Sections, five
new school records were set, 86% of our swimmers dropped time, and we had 17 medal winners.
Hunter Brings placed 4th in diving to advance to the State meet. Josh Muntifering, Jordan Dick,
Jack Elliott, and Gunner Schwanke set a school record in the Medley Relay, which also was a State
qualifying time. They re-broke this record at State, finishing in 22nd place. Hunter and Josh
became the first BCMS students in the history of either the Girls or Boys program to qualify for
State. Josh was also on the medal podium setting school records in the Individual Medley, and
Backstroke events. Jack Elliott hit a State qualifying time in the 100 Fly to advance to State. Jack
became our program's first three-time State participant. Jack finished in 15th place at State in Fly.
We had five athletes selected for All Conference and five for Honorable Mention, in addition to
having 12 members of our program earn All Academic Awards. We held our fourth annual Alumni
Meet over Winter Break and had 15 former athletes join us for swimming, diving, and a poolside
pizza party. Boys Swim & Dive also hosted our third annual Border Battle Invitational Swim & Dive
Meet, and had a mid-winter "Hawaiian™ dual meet with Watertown. All of these events were great
fun for the athletes, fans and visiting teams.

Even though we are graduating nine talented athletes, our strong core of young swimmers and divers
give us much reason to be excited about the 2013-14 season!

KNOWLEDGE BOWL: Coach Lacy Schramm (1% year)

The 2012-13 Knowledge Bowl team consisted of 28 students in grades 9-12. These students were
divided into six teams for practice and competition. With 12 students graduating last year, about
half of the students on our team were newcomers to high school Knowledge Bowl. Our
competitions were against anywhere from 15-88 teams. All of the Buffalo Knowledge Bowl teams
finished well all season, with Team #1 winning the first place trophy in Buffalo, North Branch,
Albany, and Princeton and at both Conference meets. The other teams were very close behind, with
the JV Team A taking first place in all but two of the JV portion of the meets. We hosted our annual
Buffalo Knowledge Bowl meet in January, with 78 teams from 22 schools competing.

The Buffalo team won the Mississippi 8 Knowledge Bowl tournament for the 8" year in a row.
Because of their first place finish, five students from Buffalo were named as All-Conference
members: Seniors Cassidy Brown, Michael Hank, Mark Lee, Levi Walls and Junior Aaron Hamann.

At sub-regions, Team #1, with team members mentioned above, advanced to Regions, after finishing
in 1st place in a very tight large-school division competition. After a week of intense practice, the
team improved their performance and qualified for the State meet with a third place finish at
Regions. The State Meet was April 12 and 13 at Cragun's Resort in Brainerd, where Varsity 1,
Seniors Cassidy Brown, Michael Hank, Mark Lee, Levi Walls and Tyler Maxson took the 3rd place
trophy in Class AA. This is the highest place BHS has earned at state, having achieved this once
before in 2006.



DANCE TEAM: Coach: Kaitlin White (1* year)

The Buffalo High School Dance Team made its comeback this year after being absent for five
seasons. Tryouts were promising in October 2012 and the team was constructed of nine girls. After
an unexpected move from a dancer’s family, the team was then down to eight. Although numbers
were small this year the girls made huge progress and established themselves as the new Bison
Dance Team. The girls competed against veteran teams and held their own as a new squad. The
Dance Team finished their season in February with their strongest performance and their highest
score of the year at Sectionals. Although the score wasn’t high enough to qualify for state, the girls
achieved their own personal goal of their best performance.

There was a very high interest in the team this year and that proved true at tryouts for next year’s
season. Tryouts were held in April 2013 for the 2013-14 Season and after a successful three days,
the new team was announced. There are currently 19 girls on the Bison Dance Team for the 2013-
14 Season. Numbers more than doubled and we couldn’t be more pleased. Coach Kaitlin White
will return as Head Coach to work with dancers on training this summer and then also start the
season in October. Veterans Kirsten Dolman and Jolene Fadden will return next year as senior
captains.

MOCK TRIAL: _Coach Evan Ronken (3" year)
Assistant Coach: Jason Swanson
Attorney Volunteer Coach: Karen Wolff

This year’s case was a criminal trial of vehicular homicide involving teens drinking and boating after
prom. The team had to be prepared to argue both sides of the case. There was more student interest
than available spots in Mock Trial this year, which forced the team to have tryouts and cuts. 23
students made the Varsity and JV teams, including four seniors. Both teams had members with
previous Mock Trial experience, which made them competitive in every trial that they competed in
throughout the season.

Both teams performed well at tournaments in December and January at Lakeville South, Lakeville
North, and the University of Minnesota. The Varsity team beat STMA to win the Mississippi 8
Conference Championship in February. The team won the Conference Academic Award as well for
having the highest GPA among Mississippi 8 Mock Trial teams. In the regional tournament, both
teams advanced to the Round 5 Regional Final by beating teams from Cambridge-Isanti, Sartell, Elk
River, and Annandale in rounds 1-4. In the Regional Final, the JV team was able to beat the Varsity
team by two points to advance to the State Tournament. Though many varsity members were
disappointed in the loss, several members attended practices to help the JV team prepare for the state
tournament.

At the state tournament, Buffalo placed 8" overall. The team lost by only three points to the
eventual state champion, NOVA Classical Academy. One of the three judges had Buffalo winning
that round. The team then went on to beat Cretin-Durham Hall and lose to Bemidji. Earning
individual best performance awards at the state tournament were Junior Michelle Lee and Freshman
Madeline Schwappach.



SPEECH: Coach Mike Worcester- (9" Year, 4™ year in Co-op with STMA)

The Speech Team completed its fourth season as part of a co-op with St. Michael-Albertville.
Despite our smaller numbers, the students all worked very hard and competed well throughout the
long season, which lasts from December through April. Nearly every Saturday and a handful of
weekdays from mid-January through early April found the students in locations like Chanhassen,
Annandale, St. Francis, St. Michael, Buffalo, Zimmerman and Melrose. At each tournament, we
found the students putting forward their best effort, and many times being acknowledged with
tournament awards.

We were honored to host the Section 5AA tournament this year, which went great, thanks to the
assistance of the administrative staff, the custodial staff, and the cooperation of the faculty. The
night culminated with the advancement to the state tournament of senior Gabrielle Thompson, who
was champion in her category. She is the fourth BHS student to advance to state since 2010 and will
represent our community and district with grace and class.

While we do hope that someday a team independent to BHS can be revived, for now we are grateful
for the willingness of St. Michael-Albertville to be the host school of this cooperative, affectionately
known as The St. Buffaville Speech Team.

ALPINE SKI: (4th year in co-op with St. Cloud)

Buffalo High School junior Kelly Zelko once again participated in the St. Cloud Breakaways
program. The co-op is made up of a number of skiers from central Minnesota. Kelly, a captain on
the squad, participated and did well at sections, but she fell just short of a state tournament berth.
Kelly is the only projected downhill skier we see participating in 2013-14 at this time.



Buffalo High School Winter Activities Participation Report 2012-13

ACTIVITY TOTAL | MALE | FEMALE | NUMBEROF | COACHTO
COACHES STUDENT RATIO
*GIRLS BASKETBALL  JV/Varsity | 12 0 12 2
B-Squad | 14 0 14 1
C-Squad 18 0 18 1
2012 Total 44 0 44 4 1:11
2011 Total 49 1 48 4 1:12
2010 Total 54 3 51 4 1:13
2009 Total 37 2 35 4 1:9
2008 Total 53 2 51 4 1:13
*BASKETBALL JVIVarsity | 24 20 4 2
B-Squad | 14 13 1 1
C-Squad 20 18 2 1
2012 Total 58 51 7 4 1:14
2011 Total 60 52 8 4 1:15
2010 Total 59 49 10 4 1:14
2009 Total 62 51 11 4 1:15
2008 Total 64 52 12 4 1:16
*GIRLS HOCKEY JV/Varsity | 19 1 18
7" & 8th 0 0 0
2012 Total 19 1 18 3 1:6
2011 Total 15 1 14 3 1:5
2010 Total 14 0 14 3 1:5
2009 Total 20 0 20 3 1:7
2008 Total 18 0 18 3 1:6
*HOCKEY JV/Varsity | 34 31 3
2012 Total 34 31 3
2011 Total 34 33 1 3 1:11
2010 Total 33 29 4 3 1:11
2009 Total 40 34 6 3 1:13
2008 Total 39 36 3 3 1:13
*GYMNASTSICS JV/Varsity | 28 2 26
7" & 8" 3 0 3
2012 Total 31 2 29 3 1:10
2011 Total 26 1 25 3 1:8
2010 Total 27 0 27 3 1:9
2009 Total 33 0 33 3 1:11
2008 Total 33 0 33 3 1:11
*WRESTLING JVIVarsity | 30 22 8
7" & 8" 1 1 0
2012 Total 31 23 8 3 1:10
2011 Total 25 20 5 3 1:8
2010 Total 19 17 2 3 1:6
2009 Total 25 21 4 3 1:8
2008 Total 32 30 2 3 1:11
*BOYS SWIMMING JVIVarsity | 37 33 4
7" & 8" 9 9 0
2012 Total 46 42 4 3 1:15
2011 Total 41 38 3 3 1:13
2010 Total 35 33 2 3 1:12
2009 Total 31 29 2 3 1:10
2008 Total 37 35 2 3 1:12
DANCE TEAM 8 0 8
2012 Total 8 0 8 1 18




*KNOWLEDGE BOWL 29 22 7
2012 Total 29 22 7 2 1:14
2011 Total 22 19 3 2 1:11
2010 Total 23 20 3 2 1:11
2009 Total 29 22 7 2 1:14
2008 Total 27 21 6 2 1:13
*MOCK TRIAL JV/Varsity | 22 6 16
2012 Total 22 6 16 2 1:11
2011 Total 24 7 17 2 1:12
2010 Total 25 9 16 2 1:12
2009 Total 21 9 12 2 1:10
2008 Total 25 11 14 2 1:12
*ONE-ACT PLAY 20 9 11
2012 Total 20 9 11 1 1:20
2011 Total 18 8 10 1 1:18
2010 Total 20 10 10 1 1:20
2009 Total 20 9 11 1 1:20
2008 Total 19 12 7 1 1:19
*BPA 15 5 10 1 1:15
2012 Total 15 5 10
2011 Total 16 1 15 1 1:16
*DECA 19 5 14 1:19
2012 Total 19 5 14
2011 Total 25 9 16 1 1:25
WINTER SPORTS PARTICIPATION
2012 Total 376 197 179
2011 Total 385 190 195
2010 Total 342 170 172
2009 Total 352 179 173
2008 Total 478 247 231
BCMS 13 10 3
ST. FRANCIS XAVIER
PARTICIPANTS
Gymnastics 3 0 3
Wrestling 1 1 0
Boys Swimming 9 9 0
*ALPINE SKI - Co-op
with St. Cloud Tech JV/Varsity 1 0 1
2012 Total 1 0 1
2011 Total 1 0 1
2010 Total 2 1 1
2009 Total 4 3 1
2008 Total 14 9 5 2 2.7
*SPEECH — Co-op with STMA
2012 Totals 8 2 6
2011 Total 10 4 6
2010 Total 7 2 5
2009 Total 11 4 7
2008 Total 19 6 13 2 1:9
2007 Total 20 8 12 2 1:10
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